
April 22, 2020 

 

All OUAVM students, faculty and staff 

 

 

Chair of the COVID-19 Countermeasures Headquarters 

OKUDA Kiyoshi, President of OUAVM 

 

 

Request to refrain from entering the OUAVM campus in accordance with  

the State of Emergency Measures in Hokkaido   

 

 

Following the Japanese government’s declaration of a nationwide state of emergency in response to 

COVID-19 and Hokkaido being designated as a “special alert prefecture,” the Governor of Hokkaido 

has requested that all residents stay home except for essential outings and that facilities (universities, 

etc.) halt operations based on the State of Emergency Measures in Hokkaido (April 20; revised 

edition). 

 

Obihiro University of Agriculture and Veterinary Medicine has set the Six Rules to Fight Against 

Infectious Diseases and the Individual Response to Infectious Diseases as well as worked to ensure 

that all members of our university community are fully aware of them. However, we take this 

request from the Governor of Hokkaido to prevent the spread of infection very seriously and have 

decided to take further measures against COVID-19. 

 

We, therefore, ask that you refrain from entering the OUAVM campus for non-essential reasons 

during the period listed below. 

 

Please continue to take care and stay well. Your understanding and cooperation regarding this most 

recent measure are appreciated. 

Period: Until May 6, 2020 (Wed.) 

 


